
                                  

 

 

  

May Newsletter 

The new Bike Officer, Thanompol Soongnarata, known to his 

friends as George, has started patrolling on his bike. George has 

been with RPD for 10 years and has previously worked on a bike 

downtown. He is outgoing and always has a smile on his face. If 

you see George out and about, please say hello. The intent of the 

bike patrol is to be less conspicuous to criminals but more 

approachable for citizens. 
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We are still experiencing a large number of theft from motor 

vehicles. Over half of these are from unlocked vehicles and a 

smaller portion are broken into when they have items in plain 

sight. Please remember to secure your valuables, preferably out 

of the vehicle. If you can’t do that, throwing a blanket over it is 

not the best option as we all know that trick. Please help us out, 

and thank you!  

If you aren’t already a member of Nextdoor, please join with your 

Neighborhood, it is a great tool to connect with both your neighbors and 

RPD!! 



  

 

  

 

It was not the best month for our area. The violent crime was up this 

month, but one incident had three victims so it counted as three 

crimes. We have cleared three of the violent crimes by arrest and one 

is close to being closed by arrest.  Burglaries and thefts from 

buildings were down which is a huge positive. A burglary is a very 

invasive crime so I am glad to see the decrease. As I stated above 

though, the thefts from vehicles are very concerning. We are going to 

deploy some different strategies this month in an attempt to combat 

this and make some arrests. In that regard, if you see someone 

pulling on door handles or otherwise suspicious, please call us so we 

can investigate. Identifying the players is half the battle in 

establishing a solid plan for combating the crime. 


